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Minutes: 
1:25 PM – Meeting called to order by Chair Neil Mattson (NM). Greetings were received from NM. Housekeeping information was provided. 

Members in attendance introduced themselves.  

NM read the agenda items for the meetings and asked if there were any additions suggested. No additions were made. 

Addition of any new members in the group. Yes, Ellen Paparozzi from Agronomy and Horticulture Department in University Nebraska joined the group. 
1. Update Mailing List
Mailing list has been updated. Stephanie Burnett (SB) mention about having another colleague from University of Maine. AJB recommended Roberto Martinez from Purdue University, maybe wanting to join. NM will follow up on this. How about Erick Runkle from Michigan State University. SB mentioned about Mark Van Irsel from University of Georgia not being able to make it to this meeting but wanting to join for future meetings. Ed Ashworth (EA) mentioned about colleagues from Minneapolis. Martin Gent (MG) mentioned that Mike Brugger may not be interested in joining anymore. MK mentioned that Joel Cuello was not interested in continuing to attend the NE1035 group meetings, he is more active and would like to continue with NCERA 101. The group discussed about mailing list and tried to determine who might be still interested and who might not be joining anymore depending on individual communications. 
AJB suggested that since Dave Mears retired he can be removed from the mailing list. He also suggested keeping Eugene Reiss on the mailing list since he is active and continues to work with Joey Norikane at Fraunhofer USA. Mary Houseback from Michigan State University will be contacted by MK to see if she wants to continue being a member.

AJB mentioned about Erik Runkle’s situation about not having enough funds to join both regional group meetings NCERA101, NE1035. We will follow up about this with Erik. 

EA mentioned about the list we have for the project, so that would be our list. AJB mentioned that others not on the project may still want to continue so it may not be a good idea. MG commented that we might have some other people from university, industry whom we have not contacted so far, so it is good idea to contact through our colleagues from other stations. AJB mentioned John Lee Cox from University of Maryland, AJB will follow up with him. 
2. Approval of the 2009 Minutes
Need to move Dr. Dave Mears from the attendance list of 2009 meeting since he did not attend the meeting in Quebec. AJB motioned 2009 minutes for approval, seconded by SB, 2009 meeting minutes were approved by the group.
3. Announcements (job/student openings, upcoming conferences, short courses, etc.)
MK provide information about University of Arizona Controlled Environment Agriculture Center (UA-CEAC) Greenhouse Crop Production and Engineering Design Short Course being held on April 4-9th with main focus on local food production and urban agriculture. He mentioned about 4th AgroSpace workshop in Sperlonga Italy in May 20-21st, 2010. MK provided information about availability of MSc graduate assistantship starting from Fall 2010 in Agricultural and Biosystems Engineering Department and UA-CEAC with funding from USDA NNF. 
NM announced about Northeast Greenhouse Conference and Expo 2010 in Massachusetts. AJB asked how we can participate in the process of joining to this conference. NM mentioned about the need for an academic representative. Thus, there is a need to get in touch with the organizing committee and the board of the group. New York was added on probationary; they changed the constitution to join the group. AJB asked if industry members can join and have existence. MG mentioned about New England vegetable and fruit organization. AJB asked about why did New York (NY) put effort towards this group rather than joining with Ohio Floriculture Short Course. NM mentioned that eastern growers don’t prefer attending Ohio Short Course. MG mentioned this is a north east conference vs. Ohio is more general and a national type conference. NM mentioned that most growers don’t send their staff to the Ohio Short Course.     

MK mentioned about 28th International Horticultural Congress in August 2010 in Lisboa, Portugal, and 2010 and GreenSys2011 in July in Athens, Greece. Group commented on good quality of GreenSys2009 and encouraged everybody to attend this conference. 
Peter Ling (PL) talked about chair position at Ohio State, an international level search is underway. He also mentioned about faculty position in Bioenergy area and two other positions which he said were not related this group. 

4. Administrative Report from Ed Ashworth
Ed Ashworth (EA) apologized not being able to attending the meeting in Quebec. He thanked NM and the group for timely submission of the project documents to the NIMSS database last time. He reminded that Charlene Herrick from University of Maine will receive the documents. EA suggested contacting her or him if there are any questions. Project will end by 2013. He encouraged considering concurrent meetings with NCERA101 group since it would be more effective in terms of using time and also the funds. AJB suggested about the next NCERA101 meeting in 2012. MG asked why the meeting is in September. AJB mentioned that it was organizers decision, NCERA 101 has sister organizations UK, Australia and with the administrator’s approvals, the decisions and the time was decided. MG indicated about difficulty of reporting our station reports timely in September and AJB said it can be coordinated.

EA discussed about availability of USDA NIFA funding and five challenge areas: Childhood Obesity Prevention, Global Food Security, Food Safety, Sustainable Bioenergy, and Climate Change. USDA want us to push formula funds. EA mentioned about NIFA Director Roger Beachy to Host a Webcast on March 23rd to discuss the USDA Agriculture and Food Research Initiative (AFRI) funding. Thus, ED encouraged the group members to follow this webinar to obtained detailed information about the program and funding availabilities. ED discussed about expected increases in federal formula funds, most of us would look at the issues in our states and state budgets.     For meeting dates, EA requested to be informed earlier because he will need to authorize it on NIMSS. This will also help information going to the station directors earlier and help eliminating the problems in terms of funding.  AJB asked if EA received any feedback from station directors regarding to the project, and EA responded that he had not heard anything from them. 
NM mentioned about how to provide data in the NIMS system regarding to the “impact” statements with the station reports. EA suggested using station director’s reporting guidelines and he mentioned that they should be available to each member by the administrators. 

5. Discussion of explicit collaborations (past and planned), results of grant collaboration,
NM mentioned about joint meetings how we interact. AJB raised concerns about it. i.e. collaborations discussions, we need more time and days to have detailed discussions. PL agreed with AJB, mentioned about NIFA grants and this group needs more time and interactions and has enough mass of people from other disciplines to go for other proposals. SB and MG agreed as well. 

Ellen T. Paparozzi (EP) mentioned if there were any interested member on a project dealing with phyto chemical components in crops, she would be willing to participate. NM mentioned about their proposal submission with MG, AJB, and SB. 

MK mentioned about the research and extension planning grant titled “Identifying Stakeholder Needs for Sustainable Controlled Environment Plant Production

Systems” submitted to USDA SCRI funding. PL suggested about meeting in Columbus for the research extension grant discussions. AJB also suggested meeting in Maine.   

6. Networking/information exchange with NCERA101 group. 
NM talked briefly about the nature of the NCERA 101 group and possibility of joining with this group and coordinating the meetings concurrently with them. That’s why, a joint meeting for networking and information exchange was proposed with this group and also see if a merger would be a possibility. Some of the NE 1035 group members seemed to show interest about this while some had concerns about merging mainly due to both groups having their own unique identities. But, the group did not discussed in further detail about the merger and preferred to determine how the meetings would go with the NCERA 101 group.  
7. Meeting Location 2011
MG encouraged about coordinating with industry organized meetings. AJB suggested if we want to join other groups or organization’s meetings like NGMA meetings, we need to follow up with their schedules. They meet twice a year. PL mentioned about NGMA meeting in April 18-21st in Hawaii. EP mentioned about developing a proposal for this group joining with other groups.  

NM mentioned about possibly meeting in Maine for 2011 NE1035. SB showed interest. University of Maine was selected to be the next year’s meeting location by the group with all in favor.  

8. Station Reports 
NM asked to move to station report presentations. Based on the remaining time left in for the meeting, 8 minute time interval was allowed for each station presenter to make their presentations for the station reports.  
NM started with Cornell University station report. 

MK presented University of Arizona station report.

MG gave a presentation for University of Connecticut.

EP presented the station report for University of Nebraska.

SB presented the University of Maine report.

Meriam Karlsson made a presentation for University of Alaska.

PL and Robert Hansen both presented the station
9. Election of new secretary
MK accepted to become the chair of the group for next year. NM said he would be willing to help and serve as the secretary of the group and nominated himself.  The group was all in favor and NM was elected to be the secretary.

Meeting adjourned at 5:35pm 
